
Entries will not be accepted prior to 9 a.m. Friday, September 10th, 2010. 
Entries received prior to this date and time will be returned. 

Closing date for entries will be 5 p.m. Thursday, September 23rd, 2010. 
 

GREATER VICTORIA DOG OBEDIENCE TRAINING CLUB 
 

OFFICIAL PREMIUM LIST 
 

DON HUDSON MEMORIAL TRACKING TEST 
ALL BREED TRACKING TEST - TD & TDX 

(These events are held under the rules of the Canadian Kennel Club) 
 

SUNDAY, October 3th 2010 
LIMITED ENTRY - 6 TD and 3 TDX – OR – 8 TD and 2 TDX  

Whichever Fills First   
 
PRESIDENT                                Amalie Bush 
SECRETARY                                Fran Lindquist 
TREASURER                                Susan Fukuyama  
 
TRACKING TEST SECRETARY Amalie Bush 
 (To whom all entries must be sent)                  596 Normandy Road 
  Victoria, BC V8Z 3J2 (250) 479-2345 
  amalie@shaw.ca 
                                                               
TRACKING TEST CHAIR Elizabeth Taylor 
                          1150 Richardson Street 
  Victoria, BC V8V 3C8 (250) 382-3255 
   
THE CANADIAN KENNEL CLUB Joe Mauro, Chief Executive Officer 
                                                              400-200 Ronson Drive 
                                                              Etobicoke, ON M9W 5Z9 
 
C.K.C. REGIONAL DIRECTOR Margaret S. Jones 
                                                              Box 329, 2670 W. Shawnigan Lake Road. 
          Shawnigan Lake, BC V0R 2W0  
                                   
TRACKING TEST REPRESENTATIVE Gary Roe 
                                                              PO Box 12022, Murrayville 
                                                              Langley, BC V3A 9J5                                                        
 
TRACKING TEST JUDGE JoAnne McLeod 
                                                              2748 Rennison Road. 
                                                              Courtenay, BC V9J 1S5                                                        
                                                                                        
OFFICIAL VETERINARIAN    Dr. Geoffrey Gaunt 
                                                              Elk Lake Veterinary Hospital 
                                                              4975 Patricia Bay Hwy.  
  Victoria, BC V8Y 1S6 
 
ENTRY FEES:        TD $65.00  
  TDX $75.00 
 

 
NOTE: ABSOLUTELY NO SMOKING 

AT THE TRACKING VENUE WILL BE ALLOWED 
 



GREATER VICTORIA DOG OBEDIENCE TRAINING CLUB 
DON HUDSON MEMORIAL TRACKING TEST 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
DATE:  Sunday October 3rd 2010 
ENTRY FEES:    TD - $65.00    TDX - $75.00 
ACCEPTANCE DATE: 9 a.m. Friday September 10th, 2010 
ENTRIES CLOSE:  5 p.m. Thursday, September 23rd, 2010 
A listing fee of $9.18 ($8.20 + H.S.T.) as established by The Canadian Kennel Club must accompany the entry 
of a dog if a Canadian Kennel Club individual registration number or Event Registration Number (ERN) is not 
shown on the entry form.  
 
All cheques/money orders are payable to Greater Victoria Dog Obedience Training Club.  Please DO NOT 
abbreviate to GVDOTC – our bank will no longer accept this.  All entries must be accompanied by 
appropriate fee. 
 
U.S. Exhibitors - To pay in Canadian funds, use Postal Money Orders or the equivalent made out in Canadian 
dollars.  Personal cheques will be accepted only if payable in U.S. funds for the full amount of the entry.  
Personally discounted cheques will not be honoured.  Please do not mark personal cheques "Payable in 
Canadian funds" or “At par" as such items are not readily cleared through the banks.  THANK YOU. 
 
Judging Order - TDX judging will follow the completion of all TD tracks.  Bitches in season will be allowed to 
compete and will run last.  Pinch or prong collars are not allowed on the Test grounds. 
 
Rendezvous - Scheduled for 7:30 a.m. Sunday, October 3rd 2010 at Woodwynn Farm, 7789 West Saanich 
Road Victoria, B.C., where entrants will immediately draw lots for the order of the tracks.  A no host lunch will 
follow.  Confirmation of entry and directions to rendezvous point will be forwarded to each competitor upon 
receipt of entry. 
 
Alternates - As of 1991, the C.K.C. has ruled that all Tracking Tests, having a limited entry, must accept 
alternates to their entry list.  Entrants will be informed of their position on the alternate list immediately 
following the closing date of entries and will be informed of a cancellation up to I hour prior to the Test. 
 
Refunds - Entry fees for dogs NOT entered in the Test will be refunded within 10 days of the tracking test.  
Refunds will not be given to those who have tracks and withdraw after the closing date. 
 
As per C.K.C. rules (6.1.19), we are accepting entries through CANADA POST ONLY with ONE entry per 
envelope.  ABSOLUTELY NO EXCEPTIONS.  Please make sure NO SIGNATURE IS REQUESTED on 
entries sent via Express Post or Priority mail. 
 
Successful dogs - All exhibitors receiving a "pass" will be awarded a ribbon and a keepsake trophy. 
 
ENTRIES CLOSE 5 p.m. Thursday, September 23rd, 2010, OR WHEN LIMIT IS REACHED. 
 
Discipline Regulation: It shall be the duty and obligation of the test-giving club to see that a judge, 
club official, volunteer, or any participant at an event held under these rules, is not subject to 
indignities of any kind. The Tracking Test Committee Chair shall promptly report to the CKC any 
infringement of this regulation, and the Discipline Committee shall have the authority to take such 
action as it deems fit on receipt of a report indicating that this has occurred. (Sec 14.7) 
 
The following area motels may accept dogs (some restrictions or additional charges may apply): 
          Sidney Travelodge, 2280 Beacon Avenue, Sidney               (250) 656-1176 
          Super 8 Motel, 2477 Mt. Newton X Road                       (250) 652-6888 
          Waddling Dog Inn (Quality Inn), 2476 Mt. Newton X Road     (250) 652-1146 
          Howard Johnson Hotel, 4670 Elk Lake Dr                               (250) 704-4656 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: The Greater Victoria Dog Obedience Training Club and the landowners will use all 
reasonable care and diligence to ensure the safety of the dogs exhibited, but will not be responsible for loss 
damage or injury to any dog, exhibitor, or vehicle. 


